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Badgerland F100’s Truck Club 
Honoring trucks from 1948-1972 

 
 
The Club Website is:  www.badgerlandf100s.com 
 
 
Current Club Officers* 
 
 
President*  Mike Connor – 2315 S. Syene Road, Madison, WI 53711 
   Phone (608) 274-6257  mikeconnor@charter.net 
 
Vice President* Dave Farmer – 205 N. Marietta Street, Verona, WI 53593 
   Phone (608) 845-6014 fordee8@yahoo.com 
 
Secretary*  Rick Pribbenow – 206 Maple Street, Sauk City, WI 53583 
   Phone (608) 643-2544 riknroz@charter.net 
 
Treasurer*  Chris Connor – 2315 S. Syene Road, Madison, WI 53711 
   Phone (608) 274-6257 mikeconnor@charter.net 
 
Newsletter Editor Rick Pribbenow – 206 Maple Street, Sauk City, WI 53583 
   Phone (608) 643-2544 riknroz@charter.net 
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Page 9  Next Meeting at Greg & Kim Schneider’s, Roanoke, IL (July 26) 
Page 10 The August Meeting at Ruthanne Koeshall’s, Beloit, WI (August 10) 
Page 11 Club Photos – Illinois 
Page 12 Club Photos – Illinois 
Page 13 In The Garage – Show-Me F-100’s Show 
Page 14 In The Garage - continued 
Page 15 In The Garage - continued, Parts Wanted, For Sale, Misc. For Sale, Advertisers 
Page 16 Advertisers  
Send your article contributions, for sale or want ads, car/truck show dates, birthdays or events to the 
newsletter editor: 
 
Rick Pribbenow 
206 Maple Street 
Sauk City, WI 53583  Or email them to riknroz@charter.net 
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Club Meetings 
July  July 26th hosted by Greg and Kim Schneider, Roanoke, IL 
August August 10th hosted by Ruthanne Koeshall, Beloit, WI 
September September 12th & 13th – No meeting – Dash to the Dells 19 
 

Car & Truck Shows/Swap Meets 
Note:  Please contact the Editor if you have show information you would like posted in the 
newsletter. 
 
7/26  House of Horsepower 5th Annual Classic Car Show, Madison, WI 
7/26  7th Annual Fox Lake Firefighters Car Show – Fox Lake, WI 
7/26  Old Fashioned Days Car/Truck Show – Baraboo, WI 
8/02 & 8/03 Summer Elkhorn Swap Meet & Car Show - Elkhorn, WI 
8/03  Riverfest Auto Show, Watertown, WI 
8/03  Hospice Alliance Benefit Car Show – Pleasant Prairie, WI 
8/15-8/17 Goodguys 9th Annual Great Lakes Nationals @ Willow Island - Madison, WI 
8/16-8/17 14th Annual Ford & Mercury Truck Show @ Ontario, Canada 
8/23  Spring Green Car Show - Spring Green, WI 
8/29-8/30 Wisconsin Street Rod Association Car Show – Fond du Lac, WI 
8/30  Pardeeville Car Show – Pardeeville, WI 
8/30-8/31 Goodguys @ Kansas City, KS 
9/09  Tobacco City Cruisers 1st Car Show, Racetrack Park, Edgerton, WI 
9/12 & 9/13 Badgerland F100’s 19th Dash to the Dells & 5th Unofficial Panel Nationals –  

Wisconsin Dells, WI 
9/14  Beloit Car Show - Beloit, WI 
9/19-9/21 Goodguys @ Joliet, IL 
9/27 & 9/28 Fall Jefferson Swap Meet & Car Show - Jefferson, WI 
10/12  Hunnert Car Pileup @ Morris, IL  
10/24-10/26 Goodguys @ Lowes Motor Speedway – Charlotte, NC 
 
 
The following websites have more information and show locations: 
www.oldride.com/events/wisconsin.html 
www.wisconsincollectorcar.com 
www.carshowguide.com  
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CLUB NEWS 
 
Southern Ontario Classic Pickups 
Reminder:  If anyone is planning on attending the truck show in Canada, contact Michigan Rick.  His 
email is:  panelman54@yahoo.com .  Also, like he said in a previous newsletter, anyone who doesn't 
want to drive the whole thing in one day can stay at his house.  The show is August 16th and 17th, 2008.  
The registration form is at www.fordtruckclub.com . 
** Note:  You will need to have a current passport or birth certificate to enter Canada.  Plan ahead. 
 
A recent email from Gary Pratt: 
 
On behalf of the Canadian truckers, I'd like to say hi! 
We had a great time visiting your show a few years back and I am planning on bringing another group 
down for your 20th in 2009.  Some of the guys may even come this year. 
 
What I wanted to do was extend an invite to all of you to come over to the Canadian Ford/Mercury truck 
nationals in Arthur, Ontario in August.  It’s actually the weekend of the “Woodward Avenue Dream 
Cruise” in Detroit, so if you wanted to cram a weekend full, you could do that on Saturday and Arthur on 
Sunday.  Arthur is a very friendly show, much like yours, and very good people. 
 
Anyone interested, please drop me a line for all the info.  We'll try to line up some activities if you may be 
coming to the area 
 
As well, if you want to make a full holiday of it, there is one of the largest shows in Canada the weekend 
before in Oshawa, Ontario called “Autofest” and actually has 3 full days of activities. There are usually 
around 1,500 vehicles in a scenic lakeside venue! 
 
Hope to see some or all of you here this summer and again next in Wisconsin! 
 
Keep the Ford Faith! 
Gary Pratt! 
hitail@aol.com  
 
Club Shirts 
Per Dave Farmer, there are a variety of shirts we can choose from – long and short sleeve denim, racing 
stripe polos available in a variety of colors in sizes up to 2X (currently looking into larger sizes).  They will 
run about $20.00 each and will have our logo embroidered on the left chest.  More complete info to 
follow. 
 
V.P. 
The Vice President has informed me there will be no letter from him this month as he is taking a 
sabbatical to recharge his battery. 
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CLUB NEWS…continued 

J.C. Whitney Car Show 
Greg Masters and Nick Peiffer attended the J.C. Whitney Car Show on May 4th in LaSalle, IL.  
Nick placed for a trophy in his class.  Way to go Nick!  Below are a couple of photos of the 
show. 

  

Photographer Fuzzy Fuerholzer & Customizing King George Barris at the J.C. Whitney show. 

 

Hospice Alliance Benefit Car Show 
Linda Holly sent this to me: 
Hospice Alliance is having its Fund Raising Benefit Car Show on Sunday, August 3rd, 2008 from 
10:00am to 3:00 pm.  Donation is $10.00 per vehicle with all money going to Hospice Alliance.  
Dash plaques to the first 100 vehicles.  Refreshments, Raffles, Beverages and Bake Sales.  The 
event takes place at the Hospice Alliance, 10220 Prairie Boulevard, Pleasant Prairie, WI.  For 
more info contact Phil & Barb Pofahl at (262) 652-5346. 
 

Birthdays     
 
July     August  
Mollie Guthrie 7/12   Linnae Meysembourg 8/06 
Dave Farmer 7/24   Joanna Rodrigue 8/12 
     Julie Farmer 8/23 
 
Going Out of Business Sale – Final Days July 18 - 26 
Racing Collectibles of 6 W. Fulton St., Edgerton, WI, is closing its doors and all inventory of collectibles, Racing 
Die-cast and miscellaneous items must be sold.  Other items to be sold are showcases and other possible store 
furniture. 
Contact Ruthanne Koeshall at 608-921-1838 for more details. 
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June Meeting Minutes 
 
The meeting was held June 29th at Lake Joy Campground in Belmont, WI.  We had 7 trucks and 12 
adults in attendance.  The day was great, the rides around the scenic campground provided by Barb 
McDermott were fun and fast and our variety of food was very good!  Thank you Roger & Barb for 
hosting! 
 
The meeting was called to order at 1:27pm. 
 
Reports from Officers 
 
Secretary – Rick read the minutes from the May meeting. 
Treasurer/Membership – Chris (Mike filled in for Chris) read the balance of the checkbook.  We have 2 
new members and their families:  Jeff & Crystal Mundt (2 children) from Prairie du Sac, WI, with a 1950 
F2 and Vance & Joyce Krebsbach (son Todd), from Plover, WI with a 1953 F-100.  Vance’s membership 
was a gift from his son Todd.  Welcome to the Badgerland F-100 family!  
Vice President – Dave talked about the club shirts stating he had quotes on embroidery and pricing.  
Info will go into the upcoming newsletter.  Computer is working again.  Since Mike forgot to bring the 
scepter, he will repeat as “King of the Month”.  
President – Mike asked for any old business to be discussed.  Mike stated: DO NOT miss the deadline 
for the hotel reservations!!!  (room rates are not guaranteed after August 13th, 2008) 
 
OLD BUSINESS  
 
Dash to the Dells 19:  The Dash still needs volunteers to help out – see Mike Connor or give him a call 
to see how you can help make the show run smoothly. 
Registration Chair – (Dave & Julie Farmer) Dave said there are 23 pre-registrations so far.  C’mon 
members, let’s get registered.  Encourage those who haven’t yet! 
Door Prize Chair – (Rick & Ros Pribbenow) Rick said the door prizes are still coming in and he has a 
few to re-contact since we are now closer to the show date.  Rick responded to Rock Auto via email 
about their interest in helping our show with door prizes and goodies.  They are excited about helping us.  
He has extra beg letters with today to hand out-anyone needing more beg letters should contact Rick 
Pribbenow ASAP. 
Promotions Chair – (Roger McDermott) Roger provided a list of places he has promoted our show.  He 
also emailed copies to Rick and Mike for review.  
Trophy Chair – (Wally Zeien) Wally had a list to pass around for people to sign up to make trophies (we 
used his Texaco pen). Call or email Wally ASAP and ask how you can help make trophies for Dash 19. 
T-shirts/logos – Dave said the logo was finished this week.  Dave will be sending Rick more info on 
shirts for the newsletter. 
Kids Games – (Julie Zeien) 
Dash 19 cruise – Mike said we have the racetrack rented for the whole day.  Per the maintenance man, 
there is a possibility of setting up the timing lights and concessions.  Mike reminded us of the events 
during Dash 19: Thursday evening-car show at the Riverwalk, Friday-cruise/racetrack and Saturday-
Dash 19 show. 
 
Reminder:  Get your photos with you and your trucks to Rick Pribbenow by either mail or email.   
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June Meeting Minutes…continued 
 
Mike asked for any other Old Business – hearing none, wait – then Dave Farmer made a motion that the 
club provide 2 free registrations to Dash 19 to be presented at the Show-Me F-100 show in Branson on 
July 12.  This was seconded by Wally Zeien.  All were in favor.  No other Old Business. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
Mike asked if anyone had attended the Midwest F-100 Nationals in Clear Lake, IA – no one we know of 
from our club was there.  Flooding was certainly an issue that weekend in IA and WI. 
 
Reminder: July meeting at the Schneider’s in Roanoke, IL on July 26 and August meeting at Ruthanne 
Koeshall’s on August 10. 
 
Mike asked for any other New Business?  Hearing none. 
 
Motion to adjourn at 2:00pm by Roger Mc Dermott and seconded by Jeff Mundt.  All were in favor. 
 
Reminder:  GET YOUR RESERVATIONS IN FOR DASH 19!  VOLUNTEER FOR 
DASH 19!  VOLUNTEER TO MAKE TROPHIES! 

 
 
 

Club Photos – June Meeting 

        
 Hottest trucks at the campground.  Sit down, hold on!  Vrrooooom! 
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Club Photos – June Meeting 

    
Only silence as they made the food disappear. It’s quiet at this table too.  They must be hungry. 
 

    
Taking a nap Jeff?  No just measuring the frame. Well Mike, is it 4.5, 4.75 or 5.00?  It’s 4.5. 
 

    
Roger, Dave and Jeff checking out the 1950 F1. Roger & Barb McDermott with their 1950 F1. 
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The Next Meeting (July 26) … 
The next meeting will be at 12:30 pm at the home of Greg & Kim Schneider, 903 W. High St., 
Roanoke, IL 61561.  We will eat first and hold the meeting after.  Greg & Kim said they will 
provide all the food-no need to bring any.  Just bring your chairs, favorite beverages and 
sunscreen.  Greg’s phone (309) 923-3381. 
 
*For those of you staying over Saturday night, Greg Masters has offered room at his place. 
 
Directions: 
 
From Madison, Janesville & Beloit, WI: 
Take I-39 South/I-90 East to Rockford, IL.  Note: There is road construction from the WI-IL 
tollbooth to the I-39 South exit at Rockford.  Take the I-39 South exit at Rockford and stay in the 
right lane-right lane will exit to I-39 South.  Stay on I-39 South to Exit 27 at Minonk.  After 
exiting, turn right onto CR2/CR2200N (West). Go West about 7.5 miles and turn Left onto 
CR13/CR1800E (South).  Go South about 7.5 miles to Roanoke.  Entering Roanoke, watch for 
your next Right turn onto West Joseph Street, then make a Left onto North Church Street and 
then finally a Right turn onto West High Street. 
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The August Meeting (Aug 10) … 

The August meeting will be at 12:00pm, August 10th at the home of Ruthanne Koeshall in Beloit, 
WI.  Ruthanne asks that you bring a dish to pass, your beverage of choice, a chair and most 
importantly, your swimsuit and a towel.  Ruthanne’s cell (608) 921-1838. 
 
Directions: 
 
From Madison: 
Take Hwy 14 East to Evansville.  At Evansville, turn right onto E. Main St. then left onto Hwy 
213 South/Hwy 59 South. Continue to follow Hwy 213 South towards Beloit until you come to S. 
Paddock Rd.  Turn right onto S. Paddock Rd. to 2604 S. Paddock Rd. (Ruthanne’s house will be 
on your right). 
 
From IL: 
Take I-39 North toward Rockford.  Take I-39 North/20 East to I-90 West to Beloit.  At Beloit, turn 
onto IL 75 West (Gardner St.) to IL 2 North (State St.).  Turn left onto IL 2 North to WI 213 North 
(4th St.).  Turn right onto WI 213 North and follow to WI 81 West (W. Liberty Ave.).  Follow WI 
81West out of Beloit to Paddock Road.  Turn right and go North on S. Paddock Road to 2604 S. 
Paddock Road (Ruthanne’s house will be on your left). 
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CLUB PHOTOS from Illinois 
 

       
Cruise night in Roanoke, IL on July 3, 2008.      Nick, Greg, Scott and Keith were all there. 

 
4th of July Parade Grand Marshal was our own Nick Peiffer in his 1956 F-100. 
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CLUB PHOTOS from Illinois 
 

 
Nick Peiffer recently installed a new motor in the ‘55. 

 

 
The ’55 roars to life once again! 

 
 
Nick Peiffer has been a busy man.  Cruise nights, July 4th parade Grand Marshal, installing a 
new motor in his prized 1955 F-100 and last but not least, getting ready to drive to Branson, MO 
for the Show-Me F-100 Ozarks Run Truck Show.  He and his son Kevin made the trip in the 
bright red 1956 F-100.  What’s the next project Nick? 
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In the Garage 
Fellow members: 
 
Back sometime in April, my wife Ros and I started making our vacation plans.  We decided to go to the 
Show-Me F-100’s Ozarks Run taking place July 11, 12 & 13, 2008 in Branson, MO.  I asked around to 
find out if anyone else was going.  Ruthanne Koeshall said she would go if we definitely were going.  So 
we planned our route carefully and prepared the ’56 F-100 panel truck for the road trip.  Ruthanne in turn 
got her ’61 F-100 unibody ready also.  Ours was fairly simple-change and check fluids, tune-up the 
motor, check tires, front end and so on.  Hers on the other hand needed the transmission worked on, 
new radiator installed, new tires and many miscellaneous items attended to. 
 
Then in the first part of June the rains came.  Iowa, Wisconsin and parts of Missouri were getting flooded.  
Basically, you couldn’t get from Wisconsin to Missouri via Iowa.  So, I kept tabs on the internet checking 
the Iowa and Missouri DOT websites for road conditions.  Along came the last club meeting on June 29 
where afterwards Ruthanne, Ros and I discussed how we were going to get to Branson, MO.  We finally 
decided the Interstate via Illinois was the wise choice.  We would take our time and when we got there 
we got there.  We left early July 9, Ros and I, Ruthanne and her daughter Laurie.  We stayed over in 
Rolla, MO, and continued on the next day for Branson.  The Interstate was boring as usual, but we 
toughed it out.  We reached the Ramada Inn at Branson around noon on July 10.  When we pulled in 
there were numerous others with F-100’s checking in too.  We swapped stories, checked in and 
proceeded to check out trucks and rooms. 
 
Man, it was hot and humid.  Your clothes felt wet all the time.  But all of us managed a good time in spite 
of it.  Ros and I took in “57 Heaven”, a museum full of cars and trucks from only 1957 and rode the 
Branson Scenic Railway with Greg and Kim Schneider amongst other things.  Ruthanne and Laurie went 
to some shows like Paul Revere and the Raiders and Jim Stafford and did lots of shopping.  We all had a 
good time.  I went over to the registration area on Friday and met with BJ and Cal Busse.  They are 
some of the nicest people you’ll ever meet, and funny too!  Later, Nick Peiffer and his son Kevin drove in 
with Nick’s red ’56 F-100 and we talked with them for awhile. 

         
Branson Scenic Railway          Kim & Greg Schneider 
 
Saturday was the truck show and I spent the day taking photos, handing out fliers and most of all, talked 
with everyone or at least almost all of them.  People were from AR, KS, OK, CO, WI, IL, TN, MN, IA, MO, 
TX, NE, IN-all over the place.  I learned some new truck tricks and tips, talked with Sy, Tammy and 
Diane from Mid-Fifty and Pat Ford from Dennis Carpenter.  Ros hung out under the EZ up and chatted 
with people who stopped to look at the panel. 
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B.J. Busse          Tammy & Sy 
 
Judging was done from 11am-1pm and the awards were presented at 3pm.  During the awards, Nick 
Peiffer placed in the top 15 best trucks, Glen & Joan Winkelman from MN took home the trucker’s choice 
award and Badgerland F-100’s took home the Club Participation award and the Longest Club Distance 
award!  I got up and grabbed the microphone and gave away the 2 free registrations to our Dash to the 
Dells 19 show.  We had takers from IA and MN.  After the show, some of us went to the Golden Corral 
for dinner on advice from Nick.  Good choice Nick! 

        
Nick Peiffer with a “Top 15” award. (4th from left)      Rick accepting “Club Distance” award. 
 

        
Greg, Nick and Rick with “Club Participation” award.     Rick handing out 2 free “Dash 19” registrations. 
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On Sunday, we all parted ways and began our trips back home.  On the way back we traveled the two-
lane blacktops through Missouri and Iowa back to Wisconsin.  We took only one or two detours and 
made it back safely.  It was a good truck trip.  See ya’ll soon! 
 
As always, your club members are a great source for information, locating parts or a helping hand.  Call 
one sometime or arrange for a work party.  You’ll be glad you did! 
 
See you down the road! 
 
Rick Pribbenow 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Parts Wanted  1954 F100 front fenders, running boards and a seat.  Call Floyd Johnson at 608-654-5990 

Parts For Sale  Greg Masters saw these parts for sale in Wisconsin: 
1956 Ford p/u rolling chassis, new front brakes and shocks, has Toyota power steering gear - $450.00 
Call Jerry at (608) 526-4542 
 
1948-52 Ford truck items-doors good condition $175 each, front fender braces-bead blasted and primed for F1 $25 
each; 1950 F1 panel, rough shape, usual rust, restorable, no photos as its packed away $1800. 
Call John (608) 873-9521 afternoons 

Misc. For Sale  For Sale: 4 vintage gas pumps 
#1 Bennett model # 788 (1956), this is a commercial pump, no meter, rare and unusual pump. They were used at truck 
stops or trucking companies that did not need to know how many gallons were delivered. 
#2 Gilbarco Model # 96 (1936), it is about 6 foot tall. A little surface rust no major dents or rust. 
#3 AO Smith model # L-1 (1946), this pump has had all the pump stuff removed from the inside. The computer is still in it. 
This is the most art deco pump I have. It would make a great pump for the man cave. 
#4 Bennett model #3136 (1960-1970s), this is like the one we all used to buy gas from.  Good condition. 
Call for more info, Dean Malin (262) 275-8397 between 6-9 pm weekdays or any time on the weekend. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

A big “Thank You” to Bruce Horkey for his continued support of the 
 

Badgerland F100s Truck Club and “Dash to the Dells 18 & 4th Unoffical Panel Nationals” 
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